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Message from the Headteacher 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Another Packed Week at BFIS! 
 

We have been busy, busy, busy this week. There have been two school trips, Mathematics and Science Days, 
transition events for the Year 2 moving up to BFJS and much more! There are articles below relating ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ 
adventures!  
 

School Council 
 

I would like to say well done to the School Council who have worked hard to provide the school with a Buddy Bench. 
The bench is for children who may need a friend at playtime. Adults and other pupils can come to chat with them 
and help with any problems they may have. It is also ÆÏÒ ÇÒÏÕÐÓ ÏÆ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÔÏ ÓÉÔ ÁÎÄ ÅÎÊÏÙ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÃÏÍÐÁÎÙȢ ) 
look forward to seeing the children using it. 
 

 
 

Display Evening - Thursday 27th June 5pm ɀ 7pm.   
 

We are very proud to show off our school at every opportunity and next Thursday between 5pm and 7pm, we will be 
holding our annual Display Evening with the junior school. This is an opportunity for parents and carers of current 
and new pupils of the Barnes Farm schools to visit both sites. During the evening, teachers will be in classes, certain 
work will be displayed and there will be a variety of activities taking place such as food sampling from the Barn by 
Ashlyns. We will also be selling cakes and squash from the infant school hall.  

 
Update to the School Calendar 2020 

 
Change in Bank Holiday, May 2020  
 
The government have announced that they are changing the May Day Bank Holiday in 2020 to coincide with the 75th 

Anniversary of VE Day.  This means that the holiday moves from Monday 4th May 2020 to Friday 8th May 2020.  

https://www.barnesfarminfants.co.uk/


DIY SOS Day ɀ Saturday 6th July  
  

Each term, we try to hold a DIY SOS day where home adults and school staff come together to complete jobs that 
we are unable to do during term time. This term, we would like to paint our main reception corridor and finish 
adding stickers and tickets to our library boxes. We are looking for as many helpers as we can so if you are able to 
help, please sign up using the below link or on the schoolȭs website under News and Events:  
 

https://www.barnesfarminfants.co.uk/form/?pid=3&form=397 

Attendance  
 

Just a reminder that the infant school policy for absence is for parents to contact the school office via a phone call 
ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÁÂÓÅÎÃÅ/illness. I am aware that the junior school have started to report in a 
different way however, this has not been introduced in the infant school.  
 

NSPCC - Speak out. Stay safe. assembly ɀ Thank You  
 

This week, Buddy and Kieran from the NSPCC returned to say, ‘Thank you’ to our pupils for raising money for 

the charity. We have raised £885.77! Thank you to all that supported the event. We have received some 

phone calls saying that sponsor money is still being collected at home so Kieran will be returning to school 
next week to collect the remainder of the money. All children were presented with a badge for taking part in 
the fitness session and the school has been presented with a certificate for its fundraising efforts. Squirrel and 
Hedgehog class were also given team certificates for raising the most money – well done all!  

 
Easyfundraising  

  
Are you aware that you can raise money for the school by just doing your normal online shopping?  The Friends of 
Barnes Farm Schools PTA have an account with easyfundraising to support fundraising for both schools.  It is easy to 
use and once you have an account you can shop with any of their 3,600 retailers who will then make a small 
donation to say thank you.  Please help us to raise funds for the school by encouraging your friends and family to 
sign up.  The website can be found at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/ 

 
 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Farmer 

                 
 

Attendance 
 

 

Our attendance target for the year is 97%. 
 

Best class attendance this week was Badger with 99.1%.  Well done to Badger Class!  
Whole school attendance this week was 95.1%. 
Whole school attendance for the year so far is 96.4%. 
 
We continue to encourage and reward excellent attendance at Barnes Farm Infant School. Please 
remember to call the office if your child is absent for any reason. 
 
Please be aware that regulations changed from 1 October 2017. Any 10 unauthorised sessions taken over 
a 10-week period can now be subject to a Penalty Notice being issued (1 session is a morning or 
afternoon).  Remember that the school cannot authorise any holidays in term time. 

 

https://www.barnesfarminfants.co.uk/form/?pid=3&form=397
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/


 
 

 

 

Achievement Certificates 

 
 

Badger ɀ Evie  

Fox ɀ Teddy  

Rabbit ɀ Georgi  

Hedgehog ɀ William   

Squirrel ɀ Alex  

Otter ɀ Cherish  

Barn Owl - Oliver  

Snowy Owl ɀ Mel and Denzel  

Tawny Owl - William  

  

Mathematical Wizards of the Week 

 
 

 

Reception ɀ Rabbit 
Year 1 ɀ Mason 
Year 2 - George 
 

 

  

Well Done Children! 

3PR week 
All this week, we have teamed up with the juniors to make our 
morning and afternoons safer outside our schools.  Lots of 
families walked to school rather than drove and on behalf of the 
children we would like to say big THANK YOU. 
#ÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ Ȭ×ÁÌË ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭ ÔÏËÅÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 
winning class with 124 tokens was Tawny Owls.  They will receive 
an extra GOLDEN TIME next week as their prize.   

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mathematics Morning 
 

On Monday, Year 1 and Year 2 joined up 
with the Junior School to participate in a 
Mathematics Morning. The Year 2 
children worked with Year 6 in their 
classrooms on various problem-solving 
activities, and Year 1 worked with Year 5 
in the Infant School. This was a very 
successful morning and it was fantastic to 
see how the older children were helping 
the younger ones with mathematical 

ÉÄÅÁÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÆÅÅÄÂÁÃË ÆÒÏÍ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅ Ȭ4ÈÅ 9ÅÁÒ ΧȭÓ ÔÏÌÄ ÕÓ 

ÌÏÔÓȭ Ȭ7Å ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÅÌÌÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅȭ Ȭ9ÅÁÒ Χ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÕÓ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÆÒÁÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÌÅÁÒÎÔ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÐÌÁÙ ÄÏÍÉÎÏÅÓȭȢ 
 
 We look forward to repeating this next year    

Science Days  
 

This week, we had a Science focus to the curriculum. Mrs Cleary, 
Science Leader, created a fun packed schedule of classroom science 
experiments in and outside which were great fun.  Resident scientist ɀ 
Professor Hards came in to demonstrate amazing science experiments 
which fascinated both the children and staff alike. 
 
Thank you to all adults that have helped either at home or in school 
during our science event.   It is always wonderful to see so many 
ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÁÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÓÔ 
importantly having fun at the same time. 
 

         
 



 

 
 

 
This week, we are asking you to Ȭreuseȭ! We are looking for any unwanted toys or books that would be 
suitable for infant aged children that we could use in our school. We would welcome any books or toys 
that are of good condition but no longer needed at home. 
 
 

Eco School News  



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 
Barnes Farm Infants Governing Body 

 

Heidi Hards - Chair of Governors - Parent Governor 
Rebecca Pascoe-Youell - Vice Chair of Governors - Community Governor 

Ana Johnson - Parent Governor 
Valerie Bellamy- Community Governor 

Susannah Wookey- Community Governor 
Kate Sutton- Community Governor 

Mrs Z. Farmer - Head teacher 
Mrs E Speller ɀ Deputy Headteacher and Staff Governor 

Elizabeth Keeley - Community Governor 

 

 
Diary of Events 

 
SUMMER TERM 2 

 

Thursday 27th June Transition Day New to reception pupils visiting. 
Existing pupils to go to new 

classes.   
Yr2 pupils to go to Barnes Farm 

Juniors. 

Thursday 27th June Open Evening 
 

Barnes Farm Infant School 
Barnes Farm Junior School  

Wednesday 3rd July Celebration Event Boswells School 

Thursday 4th July Sports Day Morning Only  

Friday 5th July Reserve Sports Day  

 
Non-Pupil Dates 2019 ɀ 2010 

 
Many of you have been asking about holiday dates 2019 ɀ 2020. The following dates have been set as 
our non-pupil dates for 2019-2020 in addition to the county holiday dates for this academic year. 

¶ 3rd Sept  

¶ 4th Nov  

¶ 6th Jan  

¶ 24th February  

¶ 22nd May  

Volunteers 
 

If you are happy to listen to children read on a regular basis or would be able to support us test the 
children on their Challenge Me Cards for Mathematics, please come and see me on the playground. 
 



Thursday 18th July Year 2 Leavers Concert  
 6.30pm 

 

Friday 19th July Year 2 Leavers Concert  
9.15am 

 

Wednesday 24th July Last Day of Term  

 
 

SCHOOL CLOSES FOR THE SUMMER ɀ Wednesday 24th July 
 

 
 
 


